PRESS COMMUNIQUE

Road Closure in view of excavation works for Contract WW453W - Laying of
Wastewater Sewer Pipes in Pointe aux Sables

The public is hereby informed that excavation works would be carried out along
Jacquiers Street (Flat Guillards) and Avenue Peupliers for the laying of wastewater
sewer pipes for a period of 8 months as from 19 April 2022.

Part of Jacquiers Street and Avenue Des Manguiers Street, where Flat Guillard, is
located would be temporarily closed from 09 00 hrs till 17 30 hrs. Traffic signs would
be set up to inform and guide road users.

One lane along Avenue Peupliers would be closed to traffic at specified locations
during working time. Traffic would be controlled by a “Stop/Go” scheme on the
opposite lane.

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area.
This Ministry apologises for the inconveniences caused and relies on the

usualcollaboration of the public.

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail
18 April 2022



